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	Metro Praises U.S. Senator Dianne Feinstein for Co-Authoring Letter on Need for Mass Transit Funding in Stimulus Bill
Today, U.S. Senators Charles Schumer (NY), Hillary Rodham Clinton (NY), Dianne Feinstein (CA), Frank Lautenberg (NJ) and Robert Menendez (NJ) sent a Dear Colleague letter to Senate Majority Leader Harry Reid (NV) and Senate Minority Leader Mitch McConnell (KY), along with leadership of the Senate Appropriations Committee, requesting their full support for funding mass transit projects in the planned economic stimulus bill.  The letter, in part, shares that “Investing in mass transportation will be critical for reaching the three million new jobs that the proposed economic recovery package hopes to create.”  
Staff has and will continue to work closely with U.S. Senator Dianne Feinstein and our entire Los Angeles County Congressional Delegation to ensure that mass transit receives a strong share of stimulus funds.  This afternoon we personally thanked Senator Feinstein’s transportation aide (who was at Metro headquarters for our Quarterly Legislative Briefing) for the Senator’s co-authorship of the letter.
boardarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/Mass_transit.pdf
State Controller Halts Payments on Transportation Projects
Today, in light of the on-going State budget crisis, State Controller John Chiang refused to make payments for transportation projects.  Recently, the Pooled Money Investment Board, which is composed of Treasurer Bill Lockyer, Mike Genest, Finance Director for the Governor and Controller Chiang, voted in favor of halting payments to contractors for public works projects. This decision will impact Proposition 1B projects that rely on funds from the Pooled Money Investment Fund.  Due to the bad economy, the State is not able to sell the bonds. Payments may be halted until the Legislature adopts a State budget that addresses the $42 billion deficit.  We expect that our Proposition 1B projects will be impacted such as the Exposition Light Rail project and the 405 HOV project that is entering the construction phase.
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